CABINET
23rd December , 2008 

Meeting commenced:
   9.30 a.m.
"
ended:
   9.40 a.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Merry - in the Chair
Councillors,Antrobus,Connor,Hinds,Lancaster,Mann,Joe Murphy,Warmisham and Warner 
1.
APOLOGY FOR ABSENCE

An apology for absence was submitted on behalf of Councillors Mrs. Lea.
2.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 25th November, 2008 were agreed as a correct record.
3.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no interests declared.
4.
CLOSURE OF RMCH SCHOOL AND DEVELOPMENT  OF NEW EDUCATIONAL PROVISION 

The Strategic Director for Children’s Services submitted a report containing details of proposals to close the RMCH school and the development of educational provision for those young people who are educated other than at school ( EOTAS) . 


The report indicated that the Royal Manchester Children’s Hospital would close in the 
summer of 2009 when services transfer to the new central Manchester site. This 
necessitated the closure of the Royal Manchester Children’s Hospital School and the 
requirement for the Local Authority to undertake the formal process of closure.

It was 
also indicated that as well as children who are in-patients at the Hospital, the 

School also provides education for some Salford children who are vulnerable because 

of emotional or health difficulties and are unable to attend a mainstream school. It was 
proposed that the Authority provide a managed service, a Pupil Referral Unit, for 

 
those children.

RESOLVED THAT 


(1) 
Cabinet approves the publication of the public notice to 




close Royal Manchester Children’s Hospital School at the end of the 2008-

2009 
school year.

(2) That Cabinet delegates to the Lead Member for Children’s Services the responsibility for arranging a new local authority service to provide education for pupils other than at a school.
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